DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

April 25, 2001

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Waller, Jeffrey, Franklin, Johnson, McCoy, Perez

1. Murriel shared information with us from the April 24th Area Council meeting which centered around training, and asked us to provide her with suggested subjects which would be beneficial to all employees.  Please give her your input prior to the next scheduled Area Council Meeting which is on May 22nd.

* One suggestion for training was hiring procedures from beginning to end, including how to properly submit Board Agenda items to HR.

* Another suggestion, although not to be provided by HR, but rather Fiscal Services, would be how to set up account codes.

2. Diversity Re-training sessions will be held May 8th and May 9th.  Valerie and Murriel will attend on the 8th, Allene and Flo on the 9th.  Marcy will be out of the office on vacation.

3. Allene will contact LACOE to confirm the session Monday, April 30th.  Allene, Valerie, Flo, Murriel and Roxanne will attend from 1-4.

4. Allene and Roxanne will modify the classification table and eliminate job positions which no longer exist to submit for Board approval.

5. New employees are not using their proper name (according to their social security number).  Roxanne will design a flyer addressed to each hiring Committee Chairperson to ensure that the legal name is on the paperwork submitted by the applicant to HR.

6. Hiring Committee Chairs need to inform new employees that they must fill out their paperwork in a timely manner or it will delay receipt of their paychecks and impact their health benefits.  

7. Waivers for job references need to be implemented in the near future.

8. The claims administration rate for the California Schools Dental Coalition is being reduced.  The new lower rate will apply beginning with the May claims.

9. The HR web page is in the process of being designed.  ITS needs us to give them updated HR information we want on the Web.  Each of you are being asked to provide HR information to Michele so it can be incorporated and sent to ITS.

Michele will give you marked up copies of some of the pages originally on the Web and ask that you return your comments/suggestions to her by May 21st along with any additional information you think should be on the Web page.  We will discuss again at our next meeting on May 23rd.

10.
The information on the classified job posting form needs to be redesigned on new paper to be consistent with the Federation job posting.  

11. Basement storage needs to be consolidated and cleaned out.

12. Flo will have the equipment in the basement surplused (typewriter and stand).

13. We need to log in and out on our board when we are away from the office for more than 30 minutes.

14. Our next Division Council Meeting will be on Wednesday, May 23rd from 8-9 followed by our May birthday luncheon beginning at 11:00.

